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CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS: President Patty (Gould St. Aubin) Dzuik called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm in the Itasca County Courthouse. A quorum was present with 11 out of 15 paid member lake associations being represented.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes of  April 17, 2019 were approved.  Linda S./Bill G. MCU
TREASURER’S REPORT: There is still $1925.17 in checking. Motion to accept treasurer’s report Jim O../Harold G. MCU
Invoices for the new season were sent to 30 Lake Associations along with a request for updated contact info for each LA.
PRESIDENT’S COMMENTS
Patty has been enjoying visits to several Lake Associations and encouraging them to continue involvement with ICOLA.

The Five Star Initiative is online and should be sent to all members. This is a voluntary program to encourage members to utilize services of those dock installers who are knowledgeable of best practices to prevent the spread of AIS.

She attended Rainy Lake Watershed meeting. 

She recommended an excellent folder on septic systems available from U of M Extension Service and brochures on shoreline buffers from SWCD. 

When she gets notice of proposed shoreland alterations, she tries to attend the site visit and offer input. Others should do on their lake.
OLD BUSINESS
1. Bill Grantges, AIS coordinator for Itasca County, reported on the upcoming workshop for Early Detection and Rapid Response Planning. First session is September, follow up March/April 2020. Each LA should plan to have several members in attendance. Current list of  Five Star providers. http://www.bit.ly/FiveStarLSPs. There have been many fishing tournaments and there is a need for volunteer AIS Inspectors to help cover more of the activity on our lakes. 
4400 postcards were sent out to property owners on highest risk lakes. 

The county fair will be Aug. 14-18 and volunteers are needed to cover shifts 2 – 4 hours at a time. 

Bill has been working on updating the ICOLA lists to be sure everyone is receiving the info.

A complete packet of Bill’s reports is available electronically. These include CAP grant application form, list of current infested waters and other valuable AIS prevention info. https://www.ItascaAIS.Info or Coordinator@ItascaAIS.Info
Contact state legislators in support of ongoing AIS funding: Sen Dave Tomassoni, Rep. Julie Sandstede, Sen. Justin Eichorn, Rep. Sandy Layman, Sen. Carrie Ruud, Rep. John Persell

IF YOU SUSPECT AIS, REPORT ASAP to RICH REZANKA 218-328-8821 or BILL GRANTGES 218-256-4243
2. AIS Detector Committee report:  Cec and Steve scheduled a training for Sat. June 22 at Marcell Town Hall. Volunteers commit to shifts 2-4 hours at a time at their own lakes at their own convenience. While they may not be certified level inspectors, they can accomplish quite a bit  on site at each public access to complement the inspections. 32 signed up.

Starry Trek is Sat. Aug. 17. Volunteers meet at Blandin Beach at 8:30 or Marcell Town Hall. End by 1:00 pm. Looking for evidence of starry stonewort that “blooms” in August. 

3. ANNUAL MEETING will be Wed. July 17 at Marcell TOWN HALL with POTLUCK at 5:30 pm. Program at 6 pm. 

              Dan Swenson, Davin Tinquist and Dan Butterfield will be featured panel speakers. Cec and others will provide more 

              info to them as to what might be presented and time for questions. It was recommended to, also, ask Rian Reed from DNR. 

              ICOLA will provide brats, buns, beverages, condiments, plates, plastic ware. Catherine will buy. Leroy will grill.   

4. John Davis provided more info on the Itasca Septic Initiative. Itasca County has applied for $700,000 from USDA and MPCA to loan to property owners who VOLUNTEER for septic inspection and then need to upgrade a failing system. 
VERY GOOD DEAL! Spread the word!

NEW BUSINES
Election of officers: Terms expire at the annual meeting for President Patty Dzuik and Vice President Bill Grantges, Secretary Catherine McLynn and Treasurer Helen Adamson were elected last year.  Nominating committee chair, Harold Goetzman, reported that both Patty and Bill are willing to serve. Additional nominations may be offered at the annual meeting, too. 
Proposed change in bylaws: It was proposed to change the bylaws to avoid electing president and vice president in the same year. The proposed change would be to elect President and Secretary in the odd year. 2019 is an odd year. Vice President and Treasurer would be up for election in an even year, 2020. Motion to consider this change at the annual meeting. Leroy, Harold MCU

If this change is approved in July, the secretary, Catherine, could resign and then immediately be elected for a two-year term. The same process would take place next year for the vice president position. 
MN Lakes and Rivers Assn meeting report by Cec and Steve: Sen. Carrie Ruud and Sen. John Persell are excellent advocates.

Good speaker on climate watch reported there will likely be high water levels on lakes in the near future. Other big concerns, too. 

ASSOCIATION ACTIVITIES AND REPORTS
John Davis, Deer Lake Assn: Property owners are encouraged to volunteer for septic inspections. County has interest-free loan program to help with replacement costs if found to be non-compliant which means it is not working to filter pollutants from lake. 
Linda Skallman, Greater Pokegama Lake Assn: Dave Weitzel wan a very interesting speaker on fisheries at June meeting. Election of new officers in July.
Helen Ahlbrecht, King Lake Assn. annual meeting was Memorial Weekend. Marlyn Halvorsen spoke about the emergency alert system that will be implemented soon. Eric Brevig talked about a water clarity project. Joe Janssen is designing a poster for their one carry in access. July 4 boat parade. Clemson leveler to be installed at weir to foil the beavers that plug it up. 
Jim Olijinek, Wabana Chain of Lakes Assn: Dave Weitzel presented very interesting information. Annual solstice party this Fri June 21 at Bill Downing home. July 20 is their annual picnic. Aug. 17 Lilah Crowe from the Historical Society will present on camps. 
Bill and Deb Hagenbuck, Siseebakwet/Sugar Lake Assn still working with Sugar Lake Lodge to have decon unit onsite.  Water clarity reading 27.5 ft! Spring Brunch and potluck socials. 
Michell Brauner, Turtle Lake Assn did Hwy 38 clean up. Meeting on Sat. June 22 will feature Rian Reed and Doyle Hass, fisheries. They are working on many AIS prevention strategies including inspections and volunteer detector training.
Harold Goetzman, Jessie Lake Assn. will meet Sat June 22. They sponsor fishing tournament for members. . 

Ron Guggisberg, Swan Lake, reports less curly leaf evident. No treatment this year due to weather. They organized as 501 c (3).

Dave Weitzel, DNR, was featured speaker on fisheries. Fishing tournament last week.  New members joining.
LeRoy Johnson, Suomi Area Lakes Assn did their annual highway clean up despite rain and cold. New secretary and treasurer. Mavis is the go-to person with questions about AIS. There are 8 lakes and 3 public accesses in watershed. July 4 picnic. Revising bylaws. 
Bill Cromell, Deer Lake, Effie: Membership drive by using county parcel inquiry interactive map, 80 to 111 members. Several creeks flow out of Deer Lake. Volunteers regularly check and clear dams. Trappers removed 160 beavers last fall and this spring. A new website is being used  for communicating with members and membership dues may be paid online.

July 4 Flotilla, fun run July 13 and Dave Weitzel will be featured speaker. 

Carole Olson, Sand Lake on watch for Starry Stonewort since they are close to Winnie. Zebra mussels in lake so inspections ongoing.

Annual fish fry of small northerns was enjoyed by about 70 members. Aug 17 is their annual meeting so they will do starry stonewort search on their own near that date. They have 3 more trained detectors and 2 Sentry volunteers.  

Trout Lake, Coleraine is active (SWCD is working with City of Coleraine on a big stormwater project to reduce runoff and improve filtration. Legacy Clean Water funding. Cavour Johnson. C. McLynn added note)
Bill Grantges announced that SWCD office moved to 1895 Hwy 2 WEST on right side. New phone 326-5573
Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm. Next meeting is third Wed. July 17 at 6 pm at Marcell Town Hall. Potluck at 5:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Catherine McLynn, Secretary

